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Dear Senator Claxton, Representative Meyer and esteemed committee members,
 My name is  Todd Dadaleares CHSOS, EMT-B and I'm a resident of Portland. I am strongly 
opposed to the experimental COVID shots for five year old children. I am also strongly 
opposed to all of these COVID shots. I have done extensive research into these injections 
and all of the details concerning how, why and when they were created. This information is 
available to anyone looking beyond the mainstream narrative.  Children are not at risk for 
getting and spreading COVID-19 and they are more likely to suffer adverse reactions than 
any benefits from the so-called vaccine. This series of shots the government wants to line our
kids up for is failing miserably around the world and vaccine uptake for kids this age is very 
low. Parents seem to sense that  injecting their little ones with experimental products is too 
risky and that there has been very little research on safety done for young children. 
(I bet you know this as well if you are a parent.)
Just because our government signed up for this pharmaceutical deal with Pfizer/Moderna/JJ 
ect. does not mean the citizens of Maine (and their children) should be compelled by said 
government to take experimental products. If you mandate this vaccine for kids I believe you 
will see parents remove their children from schools, societies, classes, and many public 
places that require this fascist doctrine. Vacccine requirements are a form of segregation.
I urge you to look into the work of Dr. Peter McCullough, Dr. Robert Malone and to connect to
the Great Barrington Declaration.
It makes no sense at all to "vaccinate" children with an MRNA gene therapy treatment for the 
2019 strain of COVID in the year 2022. The kids don't need it but do need to be freed of these
mandates and policies.     
I was an eleven year employee of Maine Health as the Chief Simulation Specialist in the 
medical education department and I was recently fired for not taking the ineffective and 
dangerous COVID-19 shots. Everyone who got the shots in my department got sick over 
these past two years while I did not. I "did my part" and wore my mask all the time at work, 
just as my colleagues did. We worked in close proximity for months and months with 
students, faculty, fellow administrators, the public etc.  We were heroes in 2020 but 
yesterday's heroes are now todays zeroes.
My doctor gave me a medical exemption for the Emergency Use Authorization "vaccine" and 
Maine Health denied it. They also denied my religious exemption and "disqualified" me for 
unemployment benefits.  So, I have witnessed first hand the hypocrisy of the COVID-19 
policies and the ever-changing storyline. Currently my ex-employer is allowing vaccinated 
clinicians who tested positive for COVID to come back to work after five days of 
quarantine-essentially saying that it is now okay to be around patients if you are contagious. 
But the unvaccinated, non-symptomatic employees who don't work directly with patients are 
still somehow considered contagious, they cannot test weekly, will not be allowed exemptions
and are expendable. I think you can understand how I'd be a bit trepidatious about any and all
things COVID-19 at this point. The vaccines don't do what they were supposed to and in fact 
might be making things worse. Hospitals are now struggling to keep up because they've 
allowed these policies to run their human relations and force symptomatic and 
non-symptomatic employees to quarantine when they are needed most. The system seems 
to be crumbling and no one wants to admit they might have had this wrong all along.
My 52 year old brother had severe reactions to the J n J Covid shot. My ex Medical Director 
and friend got Guillain-Barre syndrome from a flu shot. I know what kind of poison is in these 
injections and I think many, many people do as well. These COVID shots are the worse thing 
you could be injecting into your kids in 2022. Please, research these injections, be on the 
right side of history and stop this COVID vaccine program now.
Thank you for your time and commitment to our state functionings and to the people of Maine.
Todd Dadaleares


